Alverdiscott and Huntshaw Parish Council

Clerk:  Alan Matthewman

26 Fairways View, High Bickington EX37 9BZ

01769 560740;  07720 301894

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting

Thursday 21st September 2023 at 7.30 pm in

Alverdiscott Village Hall
Councillors Graham White (in chair), Bernard Hardwicke,  Caroline Lewis, Jim White, Gill Ross, Liz Meaney, Paul Matthews 
Councillor Linda Hellyer (Devon CC) Part Time, 

Also Present: Alan Matthewman, Parish Clerk.

To receive information from District and County Councillors
Councillor Linda Hellyer (Devon CC) had apologised that she would be late for the meeting but had passed to the clerk a copy of her report. This had been circulated to all members and a copy is attached to these minutes. The contents of her report were noted.
Councillors Elliott & Lock (Torridge DC) had sent their apologies as they were unable to attend because of other Torridge business.

Any other matters raised by the public: No members of the public were present
The Chair declared the formal Parish Council meeting open
1:

Apologies for absence – to receive and accept any apologies for absence. 






Helen Bolton had apologised due to a prior commitment. 

2.
Declarations of Interest – to receive any Personal and/or Prejudicial interests from Councillors regarding matters due to be discussed. Planning. Councillor Graham White declared his interest as a direct neighbour of Sunnybrook Farm. Other interests had been disclosed within Councillor Whites Planning Report.
3: 
Urgent Matters at the discretion of the Chair 

A proposal had been raised regarding he acquisition of trees for planting locally. The area had suffered greatly from ash die-back and it was agreed that the supplier of trees be approached to see what was available. It was hoped that 100 might be acquired for planting around the parishes. The clerk was asked to seek information on what needed to be done. The Chair asked Liz Meaney if there was any progress on the website. She confirmed that some progress had been made but she was likely to be away for some 3 months from October so there would not be much progress until the New Year.


The Chair also raised the current status of X-Link whereby the company were requesting that the project be called in by the Secretary of State as it is too large for Torridge DC to handle. The council had been approached to join in with other affected parishes to see whether they could combine to create a wildlife corridor along the route of the cables. It was agreed that the Clerk should contact Mr Jellands to affirm our interest in his proposal
4.
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 5th July 2023: The minutes had been circulated to all members and were approved unanimously as being a complete and correct record of the meeting and the Chair was authorised to sign them as such.
5:
Matters arising from the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 5th July 2023

There was one matter arising not covered by the agenda for this meeting. 

The issue regarding the challenge in making payments to churches by the council. This had been settled so far as we are concerned by the response from Sir Geoffrey Cox which will be kept on file. 

Regarding the situation regarding the continuation of Eddie Staines as Snow Warden the indication was that he would continue for the time being.
Cllr Hellyer joined the meeting at this point,
6:
Finance:

(a) Receive and approve the accounts to end August 2023. These had been circulated up to mid-September. The Chair thought that we were missing an invoice from CPRE [Following the meeting he confirmed that the payment had been made in March 2023 and the current year payment would fall before the current year-end]. The statement of accounts was noted and approved.
(b) Approve payments that had been made since the last meeting and those needing payment following the meeting. All outstanding items were accounted for.
Before moving on, the Chair asked Cllr Hellyer if she had any comments in addition to those contained in her written report which had already been circulated and noted.

 She replied that discussions were taking place to determine the restoration of weekend cover at the hospital in Bideford by two paramedics, and also discussions would be resumed on re-opening the Link Centre which was closed during the Pandemic. DCC budget conversations were ongoing and proving somewhat less fraught than last year. There was a note that the patching undertaken in the parish during the summer months had proved less than satisfactory and were very ridged. She undertook to raise the issue with the Neighbourhood Highways Officer.
The Chair proposed to move to Road Warden so that the discussion could be held whilst Cllr Hellyer was present. She confirmed that the CC would not ask the Road Warden to do anything, that would be a decision by the council. It was agreed that the Clerk would verify the process involved to register Cllr J White as the Road Warden. This raised the ongoing problems regarding the uncut hedges in the Guscott area.
Cllr Hellyer left the meeting and the meeting reverted to 6(c)
(c) To assess the initial proposals for the budget 2024-25 and determine any changes to items that will need to be financed during the year.
The Chair asked for clarification regarding the situation with the External Auditor, Pkf Littlejohn, and the clerk confirmed that, so long as neither income nor expenditure equals or exceeds £25,000 the situation would remain the same.

The budget suggestions were briefly reviewed. The fact that the grants to the churches and halls were not consistent was noted and should perhaps be reviewed. The Huntshaw Hall was used much less than Alverdiscott so perhaps needed a greater contribution.

The Local Rag was well financed so did not require an increase, indeed we would need to be sure it would continue before any grant was given.

The Bus Shelter problem seemed rather minor and could be handled locally
Admin covers miscellaneous office costs

Elections Reserve charge was started and a reserve should be built up to meet charges from Torridge in the event of a contested parish council election. On the question of fees charged to Torridge for the hire of the Polling Centre it was noted that these should be properly assessed to cover costs and charged accordingly. 
7:
Planning
`
a: To receive and comment on new planning applications and any decisions reached on prior applications since the last meeting in accordance with attached report from Cllr Jim White.

All members had received the report which is attached to the minutes. The final item was the appeal and Liz Meaney had recused herself as a neighbour but the committee had decided to support the position of TDC and had communicated that view to the Appeal Inspector.

Since the 20th the people at Sunnydale have submitted totally different plans but the view of the council remained exactly the same, especially as it would require the demolition of the barn which was the subject of an initial Class Q application. The scale and scope of the buildings was also considered inappropriate for the site.
8:
Discussion regarding the implementation of a Road Warden scheme and insurance implications:

See comments above under Cllr Hellyer section.
9:
To discuss proposed changes regarding the editorship of “The Local Rag” Magazine


No interest in taking over the publication has been received. The news will be spread by putting it into the Woodcote News but the ultimate decision remains that closure seems increasingly likely unless someone comes forward pretty quickly.
11:
Correspondence: All relevant correspondence had been forwarded to members
The meeting closed at 9.25pm

Date of next meeting, Thursday, 16th November 2023 at Huntshaw Village Hall at 7.30 pm
Cllr Graham White
Chair of Alverdiscott & Huntshaw Parish Council _______________________

Date___________________

Attachments

9-2023-7-1: Report by chair of planning group
9-2023-6-1: Financial Reports

9-2023-6-2: Draft Budget Proposal

